
 

 

Town of Lebanon 

Commission on Aging 

Regular Meeting 

 Tuesday, April 9, 2024, 1:30pm 

 

  

Present:  Darlene Hathaway, Tim Rival, Joanne Philips, Jane Cady. Donna Lennox 

  

Also attending:  Darcy Battye 

Absent: Marion Russo, Liz Shilosky, Geri McCaw 

 

Call to Order:  1:35 pm, by Jane Cady 

  

Approval of minutes: (March 12, 2024) Motion made by Joanne Philips, seconded by Tim Rival, to 

accept minutes as read and accepted by all present, motion passed. 

  

Correspondence:  n/a 

 

Financial Report:  $26,687 of Center’s budget remaining.  $17,645 of Transportation budget 

remaining.  

 

Director/Municipal Agent Report:  Grants are going in for another small van and for kitchen 

enhancement.  On April 22
nd

, members of the Finance Dept from Town Hall will be using our salon for 

temporary office space while town hall is being renovated.  That will also be used for small meetings of 

town hall. The first session of Dememtia Training will be April 15 in the evening.  There is a shortage of 

available van drivers at present because of various personal circumstances, but we cover every need that 

we can.  On May 22
nd

, we will be entertained at an Afternoon tea by Bruce John, a musician from ‘old 

times’ at Shaboo!  The local clergy will be presenting a program called “Gift for the Family” concerning 

planning your final wishes at 1:00pm on May 28
th

.  We will be having a barbecue lunch on that day as 

well. 

 

Old business: There is no updated news on a builder for the proposed new affordable house in the front 

right of the senior center. 

 

New Business:  There has been an application sent to the town selectman to become a new member in 

the Commission on Aging.  We have the Spring Fling event coming on April 19
th

 and the committee is 

working on the plans. 

 

Forum:  n/a 

  

Adjourn:  Motion made to adjourn meeting at 2:15pm by Joanne Philips, seconded by Donna Lennox & 

agreed to by all present, motion passed.  Our next meeting will be May 14, 2024 at 1:30pm. 

 

    

Respectfully submitted, 

Donna Lennox 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


